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Note: This report is based on current available information that is subject to change 

[IN-CONFIDENCE] 

[IN-CONFIDENCE] 

 Overview of announcement  Decisions on organisational change to be announced today.  

Voluntary redundancies have also been extended to all affected staff (previously communicated 21 May 2024) and applications will open tomorrow, 14 June 2024.  

Rationale  To meet fiscal savings target and ensure the financial position of the Ministry is affordable over a four-year period.  

Impact on roles decided Originally proposed to remove 271 positions and create 137 new positions, equalling a net reduction of 134 positions.  
 

Decisions are to remove 247 positions and create 124*, equalling a net reduction of 123 positions 

*these figures include 6 fixed term roles that have been created or extended from 1 July 2024 until at least 30 June 2025.  
 

Tier 2 and 3 roles within scope? T2 and T3 not in scope 

Agency FTE increase since 2017  30 June 2017: 1,056 FTE 

31 Dec 2023: 806 FTE 

= 250 FTE decrease 

Agency’s key messages  The Ministry has made several changes to the organisational structure from what was proposed to staff in April 2024. These changes arise from consideration of the 
feedback from staff and because of resignations of staff during the process. These changes have a minor impact on the financial position of the Ministry and are 
affordable over the four-year period.  

The net reduction of positions was originally proposed as 134 positions. During the period following consultation we identified two positions that did not require 

disestablishment and when corrected for we had proposed a net reduction of 132 positions. The change in the net reduction of positions from 132 to 123 can be 
accounted for by the net addition of 9 new permanent and fixed term roles.  
 

Key dates  April 2024 – consultation period 

13 June 2024 – decisions announced 
14 June – 17 June 2024 – applications for voluntary redundancy open 

  






















